MBA、MPA、MPAcc管理类联考同步辅导教材

HZ BOOKS 华章教育

## 中国MBA领域先行者・专注MBA教育16年

2015年MBA、MPA、MPACC 管理类联考

# 英语模拟试卷

(英语二)

MBA、MPA、MPAcc管理类联考命题研究组 编著

## 完全依据最新考试大纲编写

- 最新、最权威、最仿真的模拟试卷
- 考前冲刺、快速提高

本书同样可作为MEM、MTA、MLIS、MAud等 里类专业学位联考入学考试辅导教材





机械工业出版社 China Machine Press W. Hall

MBA、MPA、MPAcc管理类联考同步辅导教材

2015年MBA、MPA、MPACC 管理类联考

## 英语模拟试卷

(英语二)

MBA、MPA、MPAcc管理类联考命题研究组 编著



#### 图书在版编目 (CIP) 数据

2015年MBA、MPA、MPAcc管理类联考英语(二)模拟试卷/MBA、MPA、MPAcc 管理类联考命题研究组编著. 一北京: 机械工业出版社, 2014.5 (MBA、MPA、MPAcc 管理类联考同步辅导教材)

ISBN 978-7-111-47023-6

I. 2··· II. M··· III. 英语 - 研究生 - 入学考试 - 习题集 IV. H319.6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2014)第 126119 号

本书中的试题由 10 套全真模拟试卷组成, 试题严格按照 2014 年 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 联考英 语(二)的最新考纲要求和命题趋势编写。题型分布和试题难度均准确体现了2015年联考的命题要 求, 并对以往的知识进行了系统的梳理, 配有完整的答案和解析。

通过使用本书中试题,考生可以对自己的知识掌握水平有一个完整客观的评价,并能够及时发现 自己学习中存在的漏洞,同时收到考前热身的效果。

出版发行: 机械工业出版社(北京市西城区百万庄大街22号 邮政编码: 100037)

责任编辑: 黄姗姗

责任校对:殷虹

印 刷: 三河市宏图印务有限公司

版 次: 2014年7月第1版第1次印刷

开 本: 185mm×260mm 1/16

印 张: 16.75

书 号: ISBN 978-7-111-47023-6

定 价: 49.00元

凡购本书,如有缺页、倒页、脱页,由本社发行部调换 客服热线: (010) 68995261 88361066

投稿热线: (010) 88379007

购书热线: (010) 68326294 88379649 68995259 读者信箱: hzjg@hzbook.com

版权所有・侵权必究 封底无防伪标均为盗版

本书法律顾问: 北京大成律师事务所 韩光/邹晓东

## 2015 年版前言

本书自2013年首次出版以来,受到国内MBA、MPA、MPAcc考生的普遍欢迎,成为广大考生熟悉联考命题方式、试卷结构、命题角度,提高自己综合应试能力必不可少的辅导用书。

在这次的新版中,我们对本书进行了全面修订,并为试卷的每一篇加上引言,以便国内广大 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 考生更为准确地把握在每一阶段模拟试卷强化过程中应当注意的问题和复习的基本策略,以最大程度发挥本套模拟试卷对考生的强化价值,帮助考生在联考中全面发挥自身的应试水平,考出理想的成绩。

同时,本书为读者精心准备了 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 相应考试科目的配套课程,帮助读者获得更为系统的辅导,读者只需将个人邮箱和书名通过短信发送至 18614028622,即可免费获得本书的配套网络课程。

最后, 谨预祝参加 2015 年联考的考生在考试中考出好成绩, 为自己的人生道路增添华彩的一笔!

编者 2014年4月于北京清华园

## 2014 年版前言

本书主要供准备参加 2014 年管理类联考英语 (二) 考试的考生复习备考使用。在本书的编写过程中,编写组本着精益求精、对考生负责的原则,对模拟试卷中的每一道试题均从命题概率、难度、题型分布和分值等角度进行反复论证、推敲,以保证试卷对考生具有较高的参考价值。全书由 10 套模拟试卷组成,每套试卷均附有参考答案和详细的解析,便于考生对自己的答题结果进行准确评估。

为了使广大 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 考生最有效地使用本书,快速提升自己的综合应试能力,在考试中考出理想的成绩,本书将10 套试卷分为三个部分,分别为基础篇、提高篇和实战篇。其中,基础篇侧重培养考生对基本题型和基础答题思路的熟悉;提高篇侧重培养考生对较难或较为灵活题目的答题思路,提升应试水平;实战篇侧重为考生提供全真的模拟笔试演练环境,使考生获得真实的笔试实战机会,全面评估自己的备考实力并提升自己的笔试实战能力。通过以上三个环节的试卷模拟,考生自身的解题能力和应试水平将有大幅提高。

通过使用本书,考生可以达到以下目标。

- 1. 把握管理类联考英语 (二) 的命题规律,熟悉基本题型,做到对考试"心中有数",起到考前热身的效果,消除对考试的陌生感和紧张感,从容应对考试,获得理想的分数。
  - 2. 通过对本书各套试卷的解答,考生可以充分掌握常用的解题思路和答题技巧。
- 3. 通过使用本书,考生可以锻炼自己的应试能力,使自己的现有知识水平在考试中得到最大限度的发挥。

最后, 预祝准备参加 2014 年管理类联考英语 (二) 考试的全体考生获得理想的成绩, 步入我国高等学府 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 的学术殿堂, 揭开自己人生道路上的美好篇章。

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongbook.com

## 目 录

2015 年版前言 2014 年版前言

### 第一篇 基础篇

2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷一;
英语(二)模拟试卷一答案解析
2015年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷二 29
英语 (二) 模拟试卷二答案解析 40
2015年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷三 54
英语(二)模拟试卷三答案解析
第二篇 提高篇
2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷四 79
英语(二)模拟试卷四答案解析 90
2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷五 100
英语(二)模拟试卷五答案解析
2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷六 132
英语(二)模拟试卷六答案解析
第三篇 实战篇
2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位研究生入学考试英语(二)模拟试卷七 16:

英语	$( \bot )$	模拟试卷七答案解析			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	 172
2015	年全国	国攻读管理类硕士学位	研究生入学考试英语	(_)	模拟试卷八	 186
英语	$( \bot )$	模拟试卷八答案解析			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	 198
2015	年全国	国攻读管理类硕士学位	研究生入学考试英语	(_)	模拟试卷九	 211
英语	(=)	模拟试卷九答案解析				 222
2015	年全国	国攻读管理类硕士学位	研究生入学考试英语	(_)	模拟试卷十	 235
英语	(_)	模拟试卷十答案解析				 246

基础篇

本部分的3套试卷侧重基础应试能力的培养和对试卷结构的熟悉,题目难度略低于联考试卷实际难度水平,以便培养考生的初步应试能力。

在本阶段, 考生在解答 MBA、MPA、MPAcc 联考英语科目模拟试卷时, 应主要力图达到以下目标。

- 1. 提高对联考英语科目试卷结构、试题类型、分值比重和答题分配时间的掌握,适应联 考命题的基本形式和方向。
  - 2. 熟悉联考英语科目的命题思路和命题角度。
  - 3. 培养自己解答相关题型的解题思路和方法。
- 4. 锻炼自己在规定时间(MBA、MPA、MPAcc 联考英语科目的考试时间为 3 小时)完成 试券的全部题目, 掌握在有限的考试时间里获得最高分数的技巧和相应习惯。
- 5. 对解答模拟试卷过程中遇到的尚未完全掌握的知识点及时查漏补缺,避免知识掌握的漏洞和死角。

同时, 在本阶段, 考生应注意以下几方面的问题。

- 1. 尽量在规定 3 个小时的考试时间里完成各套模拟试卷。
- 2. 建议各套模拟试卷的解答间隔一定时间,以确保模拟试卷演练效果和应试能力的提升效果。
  - 3. 每套试卷解答完及时结合答案和解析进行总结,查漏补缺。
- 4. 基于自身的知识掌握程度、知识基础、答题难度和答题习惯,选择联考英语科目各部 分试题的答题顺序和具体分配时间。

## 2015 年全国攻读管理类硕士学位 研究生入学考试

## 英语 (二) 模拟试卷一

#### 考生须知

- 1. 选择题的答案须用 2B 铅笔填涂在答题卡上, 其他笔填涂的或做在试 卷或其他类型答题卡上的答案无效。
- 其他题一律用蓝色或黑色钢笔或圆珠笔在答题纸上按规定要求作答, 凡做在试卷上或未做在指定位置的答案无效。
- 3. 交卷时,请配合监考人员验收,并请监考人员在准考证相应位置签字 (作为考生交卷的凭据)。否则,所产生的一切后果由考生自负。

#### Section I Use of English

4

**Directions:** Read the following text. Choose the best word (s) for each numbered blank and mark A, B, C or D on ANSWER SHEET 1. (10 points)

The	idea that some grou	ps of	people may be more	intell	igent than others is	one o	of those hypotheses
that dare	that dare not speak its name. But Gregory Cochran is <u>1</u> to say it anyway. He is that <u>2</u> bird, a						
scientist	scientist who works independently3_ any institution. He helped popularize the idea that some diseases						
not4	thought to have a	bacter	ial cause were actua	ally in	fections, which a	roused	much controversy
when it w	vas first suggested.						
_ 5	_he, however, mi	ght tr	emble at the 6	of wha	at he is about to d	lo. Tog	gether with another
two scien	tists, he is publish	ing a	paper which not o	nly _	7 that one gro	up of	humanity is more
intelligen	t than the others, b	ut exp	lains the process tha	t has	brought this about.	The g	roup in8are a
particular	people originated f	rom ce	entral Europe. The p	rocess	is natural selectio	n.	
This	group generally do	well i	n IQ test,912	-15 p	points above the _	10	value of 100, and
have cont	ributed11to th	e inte	llectual and cultural	life o	of the West, as th	e _ 1	2_of their elites,
including	several world renov	vned s	cientists, <u>13</u> . T	hey a	lso suffer more ofte	en thai	n most people from
a number	of nasty genetic dis	seases	, such as breast can	cer. T	hese facts, 14	_, ha	ve previously been
thought u	nrelated. The former	has l	peen15 to socia	l effe	cts, such as a str	ong ti	radition of16
education	. The latter was see	n as	a (an) <u>17</u> of	gene	tic isolation. Dr. Co	ochran	suggests that the
intelligence and diseases are intimately <u>18</u> . His argument is that the unusual history of these people							
has19	_them to unique ev	olutio	nary pressures that h	nave r	esulted in this2	0_sta	ate of affairs.
1. [A]	selected	[B]	prepared	[C]	obliged	[D]	pleased
2. [A]	unique	[B]	particular	[C]	special	[D]	rare
3. [A]	of	[B]	with	[C]	in	[D]	against
4. [A]	subsequently	[B]	presently	[C]	previously	[D]	lately
5. [A]	Only	[B]	So	$[\ C\ ]$	Even	[D]	Hence
6. [A]	thought	[B]	sight	$[\ C\ ]$	cost	[D]	risk
7. [A]	advises	[B]	suggests	[C]	protests	[D]	objects
8. [A]	progress	[B]	fact	[C]	need	$[\ D\ ]$	question
9. [A]	attaining	[B]	scoring	[C]	reaching	[D]	calculating
10. [A]	normal	[B]	common	[C]	mean	[D]	total
11. [A]	unconsciously	[B]	disproportionately	[C]	indefinitely	[D]	unaccountably
12. [A]	missions	[B]	fortunes	[C]	interests	[D]	career
13. [A]	affirm	[B]	witness	[C]	observe	[D]	approve

[C] however

[D] meanwhile

[B] therefore

14. [A] moreover

15.	[A] given up	[B] got over	[C] carried on	[D] put down
16.	[A] assessing	[B] supervising	[C] administering	[D] valuing
17.	[A] development	[B] origin	[C] consequence	[D] instrument
18.	[A] linked	[B] integrated	[C] woven	[D] combined
19.	[A] limited	[B] subjected	[C] converted	[D] directed
20.	[A] paradoxical	[B] incompatible	[C] inevitable	[D] continuous

#### Section II Reading Comprehension

#### Part A

**Directions:** Read the following four texts. Answer the questions below each text by choosing A, B, C or D. Mark your answers on ANSWER SHEET 1. (40 points)

#### Text 1

The United States is a country made up of many different races. Usually they are mixed together and can't be told from one another. But many of them still talk about where their ancestors came from. It is something they are proud of.

The original Americans, of course were the Indians. The so-called white men who then came were mostly from England. But many came from other countries like Germany and France.

One problem the United States has always had is discrimination. As new groups came to the United States they found they were discriminated against. First it was the Irish and Italians. Later it was the blacks. Almost every group has been able to finally escape this discrimination. The only immigrants who have not are the blacks. Surprisingly enough the worst discrimination today is shown towards the Indians.

One reason the Indians are discriminated against is that they have tried so hard to keep their identity. Of course they are not the only ones who have done so. The Japanese have their Little Tokyo in Los Angeles and the Chinese a Chinatown in New York. The Dutch settlement in Pennsylvania also stays separate from other people. Their towns are like something from the 19th century. They have a different reason from the other groups for staying separately. They live separately for religious reasons rather than keep together in a racial group.

Although some groups have kept themselves separate and others have been discriminated against, all groups have helped make the United States a great country. There is no group that has not helped in some way. And there is no group that can say they have done the most to make it a great country.

Many people still come from other countries to help the United States grow. A good example is the American project that let a man walk on the moon. It was a scientist from Germany who was most responsible for doing that. It is certain that in the future the United States will still need the help of people from all racial groups to remain a great country.

6 20	15年MBA、	MPA,	MPAcc	管理类联	考英
------	---------	------	-------	------	----

21.	Whic	ch of the following statements can best describe	e the	main idea of this passage?			
	[ A ]	The United States is a country made up of ma	any di	fferent races.			
	[B] Discrimination is the most serious problem in the United States.						
	[C]	All races in the United States have helped ma	ake th	e country a great one.			
	[D]	The prosperity of the United States is mainly du	e to th	he hard work of the most discriminated races.			
22.	In the	e first paragraph the word "told" means					
	[A]	separated	[B]	distinguished			
	[C]	revealed	[D]	made known			
23.	This	passage implies that discrimination is a proble	em wh	ich			
	$[\ A\ ]$	many races in the United States have experie	nced				
	[B]	will still be very serious in the United States	in the	e future			
	[C]	has already been solved in the United States					
	[D]	is strongly opposed by many different races in	n the	United States			
24.	The 1	main reason why the Indians are most discrimi	nated	against is that			
	[ A ]	they have tried hard to keep their religions					
	[B]	they have tried hard to live together to keep	their ]	Indian customs			
	[C]	they are the only ones who have tried to keep	their	identity			
	[D]	they discriminate many other races					
25.	The	Dutch live separately in Pennsylvania					
	[A]	to escape discrimination	[B]	to keep together in a racial group			
	[C]	to enjoy themselves in their own towns	[D]	for religious reasons			

#### Text 2

The simple act of surrendering a telephone number to a store clerk may not seem harmful—so much so that many consumers do it with no questions asked. Yet that one action can set in motion a cascade of silent events, as that data point is acquired, analyzed, categorized, stored and sold over and over again. Future attacks on your privacy may come from anywhere, from anyone with money to purchase that phone number you surrendered. If you doubt the multiplier effect, consider your E-mail inbox. If it's loaded with spam, it's undoubtedly because at some point in time you unknowingly surrendered your E-mail to the wrong Web site.

Do you think your telephone number or address is handled differently? A cottage industry of small companies with names you've probably never heard of-like Acxiom or Merlin-buy and sell your personal information the way other commodities like corn or cattle futures are bartered. You may think your cell phone is unlisted, but if you've ever ordered a pizza, it might not be. Merlin is one of many commercial data brokers that advertises sale of unlisted phone numbers compiled from various sources including pizza delivery companies. These unintended, unpredictable consequences that flow from simple actions make privacy issues difficult to grasp, and grapple with.

In a larger sense, privacy also is often cast as a tale of "Big Brother"—the government is watching you or a big corporation is watching you. But privacy issues don't necessarily involve large faceless institutions: A spouse takes a casual glance at her husband's Blackberry, a co-worker looks at E-mail over your shoulder or a friend glances at a cell phone text message from the next seat on the bus. While very little of this is news to anyone—people are now well aware there are video cameras and Internet cookies everywhere—there is abundant evidence that people live their lives ignorant of the monitoring, assuming a mythical level of privacy. People write E-mails and type instant messages they never expect anyone to see. Just ask Mark Foley or even Bill Gates, whose E-mails were a cornerstone of the Justice Department's antitrust case against Microsoft.

And polls and studies have repeatedly shown that Americans are indifferent to privacy concerns. The general defense for such indifference is summed up a single phrase: "I have nothing to hide." If you have nothing to hide, why shouldn't the government be able to peek at your phone records, your wife see your E-mails or a company send you junk mails? It's a powerful argument, one that privacy advocates spend considerable time discussing and strategizing over.

It is hard to deny, however, that people behave differently when they're being watched. And it is also impossible to deny that Americans are now being watched more than at any time in history.

- also impossible to deny that Americans are now being watched more than at any time

  26. In the first paragraph, the telephone number is cited to show \_\_\_\_\_\_.

  [A] many customers didn't keep their privacy confidential

  [B] it is harmful to give a store clerk a telephone number

  [C] careless disposal of personal information can be harmful

  [D] customers should inquire its use when giving telephone numbers to others

  27. What do companies like Acxiom and Merlin do?

  [A] Compile telephone directories for businessmen.

  [B] Collect and sell personal information to make a profit.

  [C] Trade commodities like corn on the market.

  [D] Crack down crimes like stealing private information.

  28. From Paragraph 3, we learn that \_\_\_\_\_\_.

  [A] cases of privacy intrusion happen only in large institutions

  [B] people are quite aware of how their privacy is intruded

  [C] it is not privacy intrusion when a wife glances at her husband's cell phone

  [D] Bill Gates' E-mail messages were cited as evidence against him
- 29. It can be inferred from the fourth paragraph that the author thinks \_\_\_\_\_
  - [A] Americans are actually concerned about privacy issues
  - [B] Americans are indifferent to privacy concerns

- 8
- [C] Americans are very frank about privacy concerns
- [D] Americans are puzzled about privacy concerns
- 30. Which of the following is the author's viewpoint?
  - [A] Never give your private information to anyone.
  - [B] People should pay more attention to their privacy issues.
  - [C] Do not surrender your E-mail to any website.
  - [D] It does no good saying "I have nothing to hide".

#### Text 3

You've now heard it so many times, you can probably repeat it in your sleep. President Obama will no doubt make the point publicly when he gets to Beijing: the Chinese need to consume more; they need—believe it or not—to become more like Americans, for the sake of the global economy.

And it's all true. But the other side of that equation is that the U. S. needs to save more. For the moment, American households actually are doing so. After the personal-savings rate dipped to zero in 2005, the shock of the economic crisis last year prompted people to snap shut their wallets.

In China, the household-savings rate exceeds 20%. As we've seen, wage earners are expected to care for not only their children but their aging parents. And there is, to date, publicly-funded health care and pension systems which increases incentives for individuals to save while they are working. But China is a society that has long esteemed personal financial prudence (谨慎). There is no chance that will change anytime soon, even if the government creates a better social safety net and successfully encourages greater consumer spending.

Why does the U. S. need to learn a little frugality (节俭)? Because healthy savings rates are one of the surest indicators of a country's long-term financial health. High savings lead, over time, to increased investment, which in turn generates productivity gains, innovation and job growth. In short, savings are the seed corn of a good economic harvest.

The U. S. government thus needs to act as well. By running constant deficits, it is dis-saving, even as households save more. Peter Orszag, Obama's Budget Director, recently called the U. S. budget deficits unsustainable and he's right. To date, the U. S. has seemed unable to see the consequences of spending so much more than is taken in. That needs to change.

That's what happens when you're the world's biggest creditor: you get to drop hints like that, which would be enough by themselves to create international economic chaos if they were ever leaked. (Every time any official in Beijing deliberates publicly about seeking an alternative to the U. S. dollar for the \$2.1 trillion China holds in reserve, currency traders have a heart attack.) If Americans saved more and spent less, consistently over time, they wouldn't have to worry about all that.

- 31. How did the economic crisis affect Americans?
  - [A] They had to tighten their belts.

- • • 行动是成功的阶梯! • •
  - [B] Their bank savings rate dropped to zero.
  - [C] Their leadership in the global economy was shaken.
  - [D] They became concerned about China's financial policy.
- 32. What should be done to encourage Chinese to consume?
  - [A] Changing their traditional way of life.
  - [B] Providing fewer incentives for saving.
  - [C] Improving China's social security system.
  - [D] Cutting down the expenses on child-rearing.
- 33. What does the author mean by saying "savings are the seed corn of a good economic harvest" (Line 4, Para 4)?
  - [A] The more one saves, the more returns one will reap.
  - [B] A country's economy hinges on its savings policy.
  - [C] Those who keep saving will live an easy life in the end.
  - [D] A healthy savings rate promotes economic prosperity.
- 34. In what circumstances do currency traders become scared?
  - [A] When Chinese government allows its currency exchange rates to float.
  - [B] When China starts to reduce its current foreign reserves.
  - [C] When China talks about switching its dollar reserves to other currencies.
  - [D] When Chinese government mentions in public the huge debts America owes China.
- 35. What is the author's purpose of writing the passage?
  - [A] To urge the American government to cut deficits.
  - [B] To encourage Chinese people to spend more.
  - [C] To tell Americans not to worry about their economy.
  - [D] To promote understanding between China and America.

#### Text 4

At the fall 2001 Social Science History Association convention in Chicago, the Crime and Justice network sponsored a forum on the history of gun ownership, gun use, and gun violence in the United States. Our purpose was to consider how social science history might contribute to the public debate over gun control and gun rights. To date, we have had little impact on that debate. It has been dominated by mainstream social scientists and historians, especially scholars such as Gary Kleck, John Lott, and Michael Bellesiles, whose work, despite profound flaws, is politically congenial to either opponents or proponents of gun control. Kleck and Mark Gertz, for instance, argue on the basis of their widely cited survey that gun owners prevent numerous crimes each year in the Untied States by using firearms to defend themselves and their property. If their survey respondents are to be believed, American gun owners shot 100,000 criminals in 1994 in self-defense—a preposterous number. Lott claims on the basis

of his statistical analysis of recent crime rates that laws allowing private individuals to carry concealed firearms to deter murders, rapes, and robberies, because criminals are afraid to attack potentially armed victims. However, he biases his results by confining his analysis to the year between 1977 and 1992, when violent crime rates had peaked and varied little from year to year. He reports only regression models that support his thesis and neglects to mention that each of those models find a positive relationship between violent crime and real income, and inverse relationship between violent crime and unemployment.

Contrary to Kleck and Lott, Bellesiles insists that guns and America's "gun culture" are responsible for America's high rate of murder. In Belleville's opinion, relatively few Americans owned guns before the 1850s or know how to use, maintain, or repair them. As a result, he says, guns contributed little to the homicide rate, especially among Whites, which was low everywhere, even in the South and on the frontier, where historians once assumed gun and murder went hand in hand. According to Bellesiles, these patterns changed dramatically after the Mexican War and especially after the Civil War, when gun ownership became widespread and cultural changes encouraged the use of handguns to command respect and resolve personal and political disputes. The result was an unprecedented wave of gun-related homicides that never truly abated. To this day, the United States has the highest homicide rate of any industrial democracy. Bellesiles' low estimates of gun ownership in early America conflict, however, with those of every historian who has previously studied the subject and has thus far proven irreproducible. Every homicide statistic he presents is either misleading or wrong.

Given the influence of Kleck, Lott, Bellesiles and other partisan scholars on the debate over gun control and gun rights, we felt a need to pull together what social scientists and historians have learned to date about the history of gun ownership and gun violence in America, and to consider what research methods and projects might increase our knowledge in the near future.

- 36. Which of the following statements is TRUE about the public debate over gun ownership?
  - [A] It has little influence on the forum sponsored by the Crime and Justice network.
  - [B] Neither supporters nor opponents of gun control cite the works of scholars.
  - [C] The works of mainstream social scientists have great impact on it.
  - [D] Many social science historians have so far failed to take part in it.
- 37. The author mentions Kleck, Lott, and Bellesiles mainly to .
  - [A] illustrate the influence they have on the issue of gun control
  - [B] refute the claim that private ownership of firearms will deter violent crimes
  - [C] support the thesis that gun ownership leads to more violence
  - [D] demonstrate why research methods should be improved in the study of the gun ownership history
- 38. The author's main criticism of John Lott is that he . .
  - [A] advocates private ownership of firearms